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PRESS RELEASE






 
      17 March  2004

HOUSE BUILDING INDUSTRY RESPONDS TO BARKER REVIEW AND BUDGET

Welcomes Report Findings But Concerned At Lack Of Early Government Action 

Homes for Scotland, the representative body for the house building industry in Scotland, today welcomed the Final Report of the Barker Review of Housing Supply in the UK but expressed concern at the lack of early action on the Report proposed by the Government. 

Bruce Black, Executive Director of Homes for Scotland, said:

“We welcome the further confirmation from Kate Barker that a substantial increase in new house building is needed to meet the needs of people throughout the UK and at the same time stabilise the housing market. We welcome too the recognition that the under-supply is primarily being caused by the slow and ineffective operation of the planning system.

The situation in Scotland is no different to that in England, and there are hot spots in Scotland on a par with the much-publicised south-east of England. So we have been looking for early action from Government.

cont/

But this does not seem likely. In his Budget statement the Chancellor announced no more than extensive consultation on the conclusions of Barker about the numbers of new homes needed, on the fiscal measures the Treasury might take, and on the proposed changes to the planning system. We really needed more than that and it is important to ensure that this is not simply a way of sweeping the whole matter under the carpet because of political sensitivity.

In Scotland we will be pressing Ministers to commit themselves to similar consultation and to get this underway as soon as possible. Barker says that there is a housing crisis now and a social disaster looming if as a country we do not build the range and number of houses that people need and want. The industry agrees with this and is willing and able to play its full part.”

###

About Homes for Scotland:

Homes for Scotland (www.homesforscotland.com) is the representative membership body for the home building and residential development industry in Scotland.  Its member companies provide over 80% of all new homes in Scotland.  The industry is the largest single user of the planning system in Scotland.  It also employs more than 110,000 people and added more than £3.5 billion to the Scottish economy in 2002.

For further information please contact:

Bruce Black - Homes for Scotland

Tel:  0131 243 2595
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